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MINUTES OF THE HLAA ANNUAL GENERAL MEEGTING, HELD AT THE HOWARD ROAD COMMUNITY CENTRE AT 10:30 ON SUNDAY 28th SEPTEMBER 2014.
	Present:

Apologies

	John Camp

Mo Silver

Wendy Camp

Chris Read

Sue Brumby

Rose Bailey
Guy Brumby

George Callaway
Dave Barker


	Chairman 
Vice Chairman

Trading Secretary 

Treasurer (P Row Rep)

Secretary

L/K Row Rep
Website (N Row Rep)
Q Row Rep

M Row Rep




	Item
	Discussions & Decisions
	Action & Comments

	(a)
	(b)
	(c)

	1. Welcome & Recap of last 12 months
	JC opened the meeting and gave a brief overview to the Committee and Association activities during the last year - 
Bonfire Nov 13 - well supported

Plant & Seed Swop Apr 14 - poorly represented due to weather 

Wisley June 14 - Enjoyed by several members and non members

Sh0w Aug 14 - Fantastic success, well supported with the produce being of a great standard
	

	2. Apologies
	Penny Mordaunt apologised for not being available to open the Show via an open letter of apologies and has said she would love to be invited to Open next year.  
	

	3. Minutes of 2013 AGM
	The minutes were recapped and accepted by those present
	

	4. Matters Rising from Previous Meetings
	Subsidies & pricing of allotments - Portsmouth City Council have agreed to reduce the age that the OAP discount applies from.  This is expected to begin in 2016
Shredder - Portsmouth City Council purchased a shredder for the Allotments use and it has been available to all plot holders.  We are asking for donations for its use to pay for the fuel and maintenance and have received £19 so far.

Show Tent - as agreed at last years AGM, the association has purchased its own Marquee costing £379.  Which we used for the first time at this years show to great appreciation and everyone has agreed it was a fantastic purchase.

Security - We continue to have the ongoing issue that the gates are left open and or unlocked.  It is part of the Council rules that the gates are locked at all times, this is every plot holders responsibility.
Paths - As per the Councils letter in June, we are asked to remind all Plot Holders that the paths running alongside their plot are kept tidy especially the thoroughfares.  Any Plot Holder neglecting their path will receive a Dirty Plot Letter.  The same is said for those plots with hedges.

Plot Marking - Every plot must be clearly marked t help assist the Council with inspections.  It is the Plot Holders responsibility to do so and signs are available via the Shop for a small price.

Bonfires - All Plot Holders are reminded of the Council rules that no Bonfires or Incinerators are allowed on the plots.  If you use on and are reported to the Council you will be dealt with accordingly.


	ALL

ALL

ALL

	5. Summary of Stock Take
	Many thanks to Alan Mugford who volunteered and assisted with the Stock Take that was done on 31st August.  Overall the stock has been successfully managed although some products that sold well in 2013 such as the Q4 did not sell as well this year due to the other offers available.
	

	6. Financial Report
	Currently the bank account stands at £3,301.39, an increase of £500 on last year.
The Donations account is at £1,143.34, after the Marquee purchase.

We have received an additional £200 from Portsmouth City Council this year for the Association clearing several plots on L Row which was disposed of on the Bonfire.

The biggest earner this year has been the raffle on which we made £300 from.  A huge thank you to Rose Bailey and Dave Barker for their hard work in ensuring such a fantastic arrangement of prizes.
	

	7. Shopkeepers Report
	We have done very well again this year.  Thank you to Terry for opening the shop up mid week, which has been a success and to Suzy for opening the shop as well.  
We are clubbing together with other sites and Moneyfields to maximise the discounts that are available to us.  This has allowed us to do several very special deals which have been well received such as the soil improver and the growise multi buys.

We have just put in the 2015 Potato Order with a new supplied which has offered us better discounts.  Although the prices are low we are finding the delivery prices are increasing dramatically so this multi buy scheme we are working on with the other sites is assisting in keeping the costs low.

Garlic, over wintering onions, shallots and borad beans are now available.

It must also be mentioned that a huge Thank You to George Callaway is needed for the continued use of his truck for lifting and shifting of the purchases.
	

	8. Election of Committee
	Chairman - All agreed John Camp to remain as Chairman

Vice Chairman - Mo Silver has decided after many years to step down.  Thank you to Mo for her continued support over the years.

All agreed George Callaway to step up to Vice Chairman

Secretary - All agreed Suzy Brumby to remain as Secretary

Treasurer - Chris Read has decided to step down.  Thank you to Chris for all his support over the last few years.  All agreed Hazel Hartnett to step up to Treasurer.

Trading Secretary - All agreed Wendy Camp to remain as Trading Secretary 

Website - All agreed Guy Brumby to remain as Website Admin.

K&L Row Rep - All agreed Rose Bailey to remain

M Row Rep - All agreed Dave Barker to remain

N Row Rep - All agreed Guy Brumby to remain

P Row Rep - Chris Read to stay on temporarily

Q Row Rep - George Callaway to stay on temporarily.
	


	9.  - Matters Arising
	Subscriptions - will remain at £3.00 for the year.
Website Content - what do members want to see?  Idea for recipes and Allotment Growing Calendar agreed.

Shop - We have been looking at various solutions for a new shop but are confined by security, cost and storage.
Many thanks to Dave Barker who has helped produce a Business Plan background on which John Camp and him can work towards presenting a way forward to the Council.  A review version will be available to Association Members by Christmas.  It will state Who we are, What we want and How we will achieve this.

Originally a building was the preferred option but concerns over assistance and attendance in the build have moved us over to a Container with a compound behind it.  It must have a toilet facility and Portsmouth County Council have promised us the fittings and man power to help with this. Part of the cost of the new shop will be borne by the savings Portsmouth City Council will make from removing the Portaloo.

We are still awaiting a response from Southern Water re the Sewage.

Alan Mugford has suggested that some office containers have an external toilet and will send John the information on this style  
Disposal of Infected Plants - During a recent meeting with the Council, an association member asked how we should be dealing with infected plant material quoting the DEFRA website information.  The Councils response is that the DEFRA website is outdated and that all infected plant material can either be removed to the incinerator by the Plot Holder or placed in a bag with Sulphate of Ammonia for up to 2 years for the infection to be removed and the plant material decomposed enough to be used on the plot.
Proposed increase in charges by PCC - it has been noted that during a recent meeting PCC have stressed that the Allotments now must not just be self sufficient cover their costs, but also become Profit Making.  This is not in keeping that other leisure activities will continue to be subsidised by the Council..  One of the thoughts is to charge a subsidy on additional plots being held by the same household.  John Camp will issue the additional information relating to this and the Council Meetings PLEASE take note of this as it affects all of the Allotments in Portsmouth.

The council charge £20 to strim a plot, and machinery costs allot more!

Question - Council allocate plots as soon as they are informed.  Why does it take so long?!  The council on receipt of a termination will offer a plot out.

If they are not in receipt of a termination, they will issue a Dirty Plot Letter, the plot holder has 30 days to take action.  on the next review a Notice to Quit will be issued on which the Plot Holder has 28 days to challenge.  On the next review they have a Final Notice on which there is a 2 week grace.  Only then can the plot be reassigned to the waiting list.
Plot Maintenance - From 01st November 2014 PCC will not allow plots to be covered in Carpet.  Only the correct weed suppressant membrane can be used.

This is because when plots are covered and then left, the cost to clear a plot must then include machinery as weeds grow through the carpet
	ALL - please email in recipes and ideas!

AM to email JC



	10. Forthcoming Events
	Bonfire ​ - Application was submitted in August, but we have recently received notification from PCC that we must endeavour to complete a full risk assessment and ensure that only named people can feed the fire and have demarked first aid and lost children points!!  We are working through this now and will confirm if we have permission at a later date.
One suggestion has been that all food and drink that night will be free, any body wishing to donate food will be recompensed by the Association on production of receipts.  All Agreed
	JC

	11. Q&A with Committee
	Winter Raffle - Starting with the Bonfire, with the prizes being donated from the Plot Holders.

Security - it has been noted that since George Callaway added the cameras and signs on his plot, in accordance with the approval of the Community Wardens that we have benefited from lower than normal break ins.  It has been discussed in the AGM and agreed that we should purchase signage for all gates to deter potential thieves.  All Agreed.

Also discussed is a movement sensor in the shop that would text a number of mobiles in the event of a break-in.  All Agreed that this should be investigated further with a thought to purchase.  Shop signs are also to be purchased stating that  the shop is alarmed.
	ALL

	12. AOB
	Show - Sat 8th August 2015

Wisley -  Sat 23rd May 2015

Bonfire - Sat 07th November 2015

AGM - End September 2015

Plant and Seed Swop - to be more casual and informal

	

	13. Next Meeting
	Committee Meeting to be confirmed
	JC
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